Greeting from District 7! We have really taken the expression, “When I got busy, I got better” to heart in our State’s capital city area. One of our Parent’s meetings did fold but a new meeting out in the suburb of Norwalk has started. Some of our meetings are also still in need of Group Representatives however, all of our District Officer and Chairperson positions are filled currently. A vote was taken by the Group Representatives in March to continue holding our monthly District meetings via hybrid.  That same month we held our annual Birthday Celebration on Lois’s birthday, March 4th. A few weeks later in April, our Serenity Day took place at Camp Wesley Woods near Indianola. Attendance was down, hence our changing our Serenity Weekend to a day, however those who participated enjoyed themselves and gained some great insights. It’s been great to see the principles in action as my fellow District 7 members work together to put on these events and grow as people. We are eagerly awaiting the Area Serenity Weekend in September and will keep you all informed of upcoming events here.

Yours in Service,

Ashley Cook

District 7 Representative

